

PIQUING THE INTEREST OF KIDS

During mid-January, School Resource Officer (SRO), Deputy Zachary Keirsey, toured a classroom of young children through the Wilsonville Police Department. He demonstrated some of the equipment we use to do our jobs and had them investigate his squad car.



COMMERCIAL BURGLARIES

Some businesses in the SW 95th Ave area of Wilsonville experienced burglaries during January 2023. Police, detectives, and members of the Sheriff's Crime Scene Investigation Unit (CSIU) have been diligently following-up on leads and surveillance footage, but to date, have limited suspect information.

Persons with knowledge of suspects in these cases are encouraged to contact the Wilsonville Police Department through non-emergency, 503-655-8211, or to leave a tip on the Clackamas County Sheriff's Office Tip Line, 503-723-4949.

WILSONVILLE POLICE WELCOMES THE ADDITION OF A MENTAL HEALTH SPECIALIST

We welcomed Brenda Evans to our department. She was hired late in 2022 and underwent extensive training, before integrating into our office during January. Ms. Evans is a member of the County's Behavioral Health Unit (BHU), and the City's first dedicated mental health specialist.



Evans comes to us with a Master's Degree in Social Work and more than 10 years of trauma-informed experience. Her skillset will be an invaluable asset to the community of Wilsonville and its police department. She will provide critical, compassionate care to community members experiencing mental health crises, and free up officers to focus on more traditional police work including patrol and investigations



1,175

Total Calls



